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Gas flares at the Kerdiffstown landfill are now installed and 
fully operational. The flares burn off odorous gas that is 
collected by gas wells in two areas at the site – the lined 
landfill cell, and the North-West corner. 

The lined landfill cell has now been fully covered with a 
heavy plastic membrane that will prevent gas escaping into 
the air. This membrane will also stop rainwater getting into 
the waste and creating 'leachate' – the residual liquid that 
seeps through waste after rainfall. 

These temporary gas control measures should result in a 
reduction in odour coming from the site. Odour will continue 
to be encountered on occasion until the full remediation is 
completed and in particular there is a risk of odour during 
work phases where wastes will be disturbed. 

The next major remedial works to occur on site will be the 
demolition of a number of unsafe buildings. The buildings 
are scheduled to be demolished in August, and the EPA 
will communicate the specific dates before the works 
commence. 

On Friday 1st July, the EPA welcomed a number of TDs, 
councillors, council officials and members of the local 
community to the site for a briefing, and tour of the site 
works done to date. The EPA would like to thank deputies 
Emmet Stagg, Anthony Lawlor, and Catherine Murphy, and 
Councillors Anne Breen, Emer McDaid, and Ger Dunne, for 
attending. 

The EPA then met with members of the local community for 
the first Community Liaison Group meeting. This group was 
formed to ensure that those people affected by the site can 
communicate directly with the people who will clean the 
site. The liaison group includes EPA staff, Kildare County 
Council officials, members of CAN (Clean Air Naas), a 
representative from Kerdiffstown House, and local 
residents and business people. The group took a tour of 
the site to review ongoing remedial works. 

The EPA will continue to issue Community Updates as 
remedial works on the site take place. For information 
about works at the site, go to www.kerdiffstowncleanup.ie. 


